
BHS January board report 

I cannot express how thankful I am to have the opportunity to be principal 

at Browning High School. I believe that BHS has the potential to be an even 

better school. The staff and students have been phenomenal to work with 

thus far.   

Attendance 

For the month of January our student attendance was 82 % overall. Below is 

a break down by grade level.  

9th Grade 78.13% Total 9th 
graders= 
172 

10th Grade 80.22% Total 10th 

graders= 
156 

11th Grade 83.90% Total 11th 
graders= 
138 

12th Grade 86.56% Total 12th 
graders= 

151 

 

Staff attendance for the month  

Certified: 92.33% 

Classified: 86.6% 

 

We have had 3 students with near perfect attendance and 64 

parents/students have been referred to the courts. We had 4 students drops 

for the month of January. We continue to make parent contacts but 

unfortunately we have not been able to do any home visits.  

Discipline 

I am very happy that we have seen a decline in referrals over the last two 

months. On January 25th we were able to have a freshmen retreat to discuss 

some of the issues that our freshmen are having. A big thank you to Karla 

Bird for organizing this as well as those individuals and organizations that 

helped out. We are planning to have this much earlier in the year next year.  



Below is our discipline data for the month 

 

Event Type 16-17 17-18 18-19 

    

Arson 0 0 1 

aggravated Assault 0 0 0 

Alcohol 6 5 0 

Attendance Violation 25 25 12 

Disorderly Conduct 12 10 0 

Drugs non alcohol, 

tobacco 
4 0 

0 

Fighting (Mutual) 0 4 21 

Insubordination 32 25 10 

Harassment non-

sexual 
1 0 

0 

Theft 1 0 1 

School threat 0 0 0 

Threat Intimidation 1 1 1 

Obscene Behavior 0 0 1 

other offenses 

(forgery) 
2 0 

0 

Physical Altercation 0 0 1 

Tobacco 2 3 3 

Vandalism 0 1 5 

    

Total 86 74 56 

 



 

 Academic 

We are in the process of redoing our Action Plan for school improvement. 

We will have this completed by February 8th. 

Data  
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Happenings 

We have had a few events in the month of January. We had our Honor Roll 

Assembly and recognized 126 students with a 3.0 or higher. Mr. Wagner has 

given each of these individuals, free admission into the remaining home 

games. Thank You, Mr. Wagner. 

On January 31st we had our monthly literacy night. Thanks to the Science 

department, especially Melody Small for putting this together. They had 

261people show up. Way to go! 



 

Our Rising Voices Club under the supervision of Amy Andreas had a special 

guest in the building. The students were excused for most of the day to 

listen to the presenter.  

On January 21st we had 18 students inducted into the Young Buffalo Society. 

These students will be job shadowing with educators throughout the 

district. This is a great opportunity for students to explore the teaching 

profession. Hopefully many of them will return to our district to teach. In 

addition to gaining job experience they will be getting college credit as well. 

Thank you to Carla WhiteGrass-Trombley and Dee Hoyt for setting this up.  

In addition to our Young Buffalo Society members getting college credit, we 

also have 33 students that are currently taking classes at the college. Gear 

Up staff (Melanie Magee and Cinnamon Crawford) have worked to not only 

get these students enrolled but have helped them every step of the way. 

These women work tirelessly to make sure our students are college ready. 

You ladies are awesome! 

Challenges 

I have had a few expectations that I have set for staff and am working to set 

up an action plan that will be beneficial for all. Some of the things that I am 

working on and with staff are: 

All staff make parent contacts for every student monthly. This should be 

consistently done. If anything arises contact the parent in a timely manner.  

Treat everyone (students, staff) in a professional and respectful manner.  



The counseling center is putting together a SOP for their department as well 

as each of the counselors will be conducting a group. They will be in the 

classes more, working with students in ISS and taking the lead role in many 

BHS events.  

We are continuing to monitor our single lunch period. (i.e. tardies). We are 

also working on concessions during the lunch period. Mr. Bull Child and Mr. 

Miller are working to organize the intramural program.  

I am working to get into the classrooms more each week to observe staff 

and interact with students.  

 

If you have any suggestions or ideas please don’t hesitate to contact myself, 

Mr. Heubsch or Mr. Parrent. We want to provide the best educational 

experience for our students.  

 

 

 


